

# Report to Health Scrutiny Committee

23 January 2017

Agenda Item: 7

## REPORT OF THE CHAIRMAN OF HEALTH SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

### IN-VITRO FERTILISATION - VARIATION OF SERVICE

## **Purpose of the Report**

1. To allow further consideration by the Health Scrutiny Committee of the consultation on variations in the In-Vitro Fertilisation (IVF) Service.

## Information and Advice

- 2. Members will recall having previously received briefing on potential changes to the IVF service. The Health Scrutiny Committee requested an interim update with progress on the consultation at this meeting.
- 3. Dr Amanda Sullivan, Chief Officer, Mansfield and Ashfield CCG and Newark and Sherwood CCG and Sally Dore Pathway Redesign Manager at NHS Arden & Greater East Midlands Commissioning Support Unit will attend this meeting to make a presentation on the outcomes of the consultation. Since, at the time of writing, the consultation has not yet concluded, the presentation is not available for inclusion within these papers.
- 4. Health Scrutiny Committees have a particular role in examining how health service changes are consulted on and if the proposed changes are in the interests of the local health service. Members are invited to give their views on how this change is being consulted on, and to schedule further consideration of the consultation response, with a view to determining if the proposed change is in the interests of the local health service.

### RECOMMENDATION

That the Health Scrutiny Committee:

- 1) Consider and comment on the IVF treatment consultation
- 2) Schedule further consideration of the results of the consultation, as necessary

**Councillor Colleen Harwood Chairman of Health Scrutiny Committee** 

For any enquiries about this report please contact: Martin Gately - 0115 977 2826

## **Background Papers**

Nil

**Electoral Division(s) and Member(s) Affected** 

ΑII